
PI & CPC Committee Report 
Area 53 Assembly 

Sunday, December 11, 2022 
 

I stepped into the role as Chairperson of this committee in September of this year. We held our first 
meeting on the 3rd of October and confirmed Brian B. as our treasurer; and not long after, we secured 
fiscal responsibility - officially taking over the committee’s bank account, which has a balance of 
$336.29 
 
On the 20th of November we held a hybrid meeting at a committee member’s house. Between Zoom 
and in-person, there were 11 people in attendance, including Yvette T., the PI chair for COGF. 
We discussed many things concerning the focus of our services: PSAs, bring your professional to a 
meeting, reaching out to groups to engage them in PI & CPC work, DUI classes, presentations, etc. 
 
We unanimously agreed to have our meetings held on the 3rd Sunday of every month via our 
committee’s Zoom account, and meeting as hybrid whenever necessary. We welcome any interested 
AAs to join us and to help us explore these vital services that our fellowship has tirelessly provided. 
 
Your brother from the 4th Dimension, 
 
Nicholas B. 
PI & CPC Chair 
Area 53, Panel 73 
 


